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The monthly newsletter of St. Andrew’s Episcopal Church 

Connecting us in community and in Christ  

 

February 2021 

What Is God Bringing Forth? 

 

Last fall my spiritual director asked me a question that made me think.  She asked, “What do you think God is 

bringing forth during this pandemic?”  Spiritual directors love to ask questions like that.  We had been talking 

about one of the millions of ways that life in general and parish life in particular had been affected by the 

pandemic.  Since we were about to enter the season of Advent, the wording of her question seemed apt.  The 

image of pregnancy and the invisible growth and development of God’s Word incarnate within young Mary, 

called to mind a God who works silently and mysteriously to bring about his will, and can even work through 

the chaos we have all experienced in the past year to create something new and good.  The question and the 

concept of looking for God at work around us really stuck with me. 

I have put that question to the parish staff for discussion in a staff meeting.  I have asked the same question for 

discussion among the vestry.  In each case, it yielded some fascinating conversation.  The question has had such 

an abiding hold on me I finally decided to ask it to everyone.  How can you ask everyone a provocative question 

that invites them to reflect on all the craziness of the past year and endeavor to find God at work amid the 

events of the world?  Answer: Have a poetry contest! 

See this issue of our newsletter for more information about the poetry contest, but in a nutshell, submissions 

will be accepted in March and April, judged in May, and announced in June.  We will have a reading of the 

winners and selected others during the Arts Festival this year. 

This poetry contest gives us an opportunity to engage in public theology, pastoral care on a massive scale, and 

evangelism.  It is an exercise in public theology because it gets people thinking and talking about God.  

Obviously, not everyone will approach the question in the same way, but the process of looking for God at work 

and then expressing that in an artistic way is the heart of theology.  The events of 2020 - disease, economic 

devastation, social injustice, politics, etc.—have been traumatic.  We will all be processing the emotions caused 

by these events for some time.  Asking the question and giving folks an outlet for their response is a kind of 

pastoral care that kick starts the processing and integration of these complex emotions.  Who knows, reading 

someone else’s poetry may be healing as well.  And finally, I call it evangelism because the contest is sponsored 

by a church.  It not only invites people to interact with our parish through our web page and social media, but it 

may lead to deeper engagement with essential questions of faith.  It gives us the chance to engage with people 

who may be open to the message of love, healing, and mercy we share.  

I hope you feel inspired by the question.  I hope you pause and reflect on your own experiences of the past year 

and the experiences of our nation and the world.  I hope you wrestle with the ways in which God may be 

bringing forth something new, something exciting, something unexpected.  Whether or not you write or submit 

a poem, I hope that you join me in this powerful reflection process.  This question assumes that God is always 

present and always active.  If you accept that premise, it becomes our job to figure out what God is up to and 

join in the effort.  

“Follow me and I will make you  

 fish for people.” – Mark 1:17 
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TREASURER’S REPORT, Julie Kwasnica, Treasurer  

December 2020 

 December Year-to-Date % of Budget 2020 BUDGET 

Parishioner Contributions * $  46,174  $  483,178 105% $ 460,750 

Total Operating Income $  48,140 $  509,731 103% $ 496,350 

Total Operating Expense $  50,371 $  488,265 97% $ 502,162 

Surplus (Deficit) 
$  (2,231) $   21,466   

*Includes pledges, plate offerings, and special holiday offerings. 

 

 

 

 

VESTRY UPDATE, Kevin Lowe, Clerk of the Vestry 

February 2021 

The vestry met on Tuesday, January 12, remotely, using Zoom. The vestry is grateful for the 2021 pledges that 

have been received up to this point. The ministries of St. Andrew's would not exist without your continued 

generosity. We invite all parishioners to prayerfully discern their financial gifts to the parish and, if you have 

not pledged yet, to fill out your pledge card as soon as possible. You can also make your pledge online through 

the Realm platform. If you have questions or need assistance or a pledge card, please contact the office. 

The January vestry meeting was the final meeting for our outgoing members who have completed their terms: 

Christina Ford, Greg Loviscky, Kevin Lowe, and Kathryn Yahner. A very big thank you again to them, and 

thanks to those parishioners who have stepped up to run for the open seats. 

Much of the meeting was spent in a discussion about the pandemic, its effects on the parish, and what God may 

be bringing forth during this time. Vestry members discussed things they have learned, things they think the 

parish should continue, and things the parish might want to do differently going forward. Many vestry members 

expect online offerings and hybrid services and meetings to be a permanent part of our ministry going forward, 

regardless of pandemic conditions. In addition to the discussion, vestry dealt with some financial matters, 

particularly relating to surplus funds left over from 2020. Finally, vestry also appointed Grace Pilato and Scott 

Thomas to the Community Café Board  and was pleased to endorse Kevin Barron for his Ordination to the 

Diaconate. 

Vestry meetings are held on the second Tuesday of the month and are always open to all parishioners. Please 

contact me (kevinlowe33@gmail.com) for the Zoom link prior to the meeting if you would like to attend. 

Approved vestry minutes are available on our website (“Clergy, Staff & Vestry” under the “About Us” 

tab).Vestry meetings are held on the second Tuesday of the month and are always open to all parishioners. 

Please contact me (kevinlowe33@gmail.com) for the Zoom link prior to the meeting if you would like to attend. 

Approved vestry minutes are available on our website (“Clergy, Staff & Vestry” under the “About Us” tab). 

 
 
 

mailto:kevinlowe33@gmail.com
mailto:kevinlowe33@gmail.com
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ANNUAL MEETING 

The following parishioners were elected to vestry and announced at our Annual Meeting on Sunday, January 31. 

Their terms will run from January 2021 to December 2023. Congratulations! 

 

BARB DOWNS 
 

THOMAS HALL 

 

PAUL 

HOCHREITER 

 

AMY PRITCHETT 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The following slate of Convention delegates was ratified by a vote of 126 to 2: Anthony Grillo, Carolee Grillo, 

Kevin Lowe, Linda Mace, Walter Wells, Molly Wells, and alternates Allison Shea and Kathryn Yahner. 

 

If you missed the Annual Meeting, you can view a recording HERE. 

This year paper copies of the Annual Meeting Packet will only be available on demand. 

You can download or view a copy HERE. If you would like a printed copy, please contact the church office. 

 

ST. ANDREW'S EPISCOPAL CHURCH  

MINUTES OF ANNUAL MEETING 31 JANUARY 2021 
I. Call to Order and Opening Prayer (Fr. Jeff Packard): 6:31 pm 

II. Resolution of Vestry to Approve Annual Meeting on Zoom Platform 

Motion: Kathryn Yahner; 2nd Scott Strouse: Ratify the vestry's Resolution to Approve Annual Meeting 

on Zoom Platform and adopt the special rules of order. Motion carried with no abstention or dissension. 

III. Appointment of Kevin Lowe as Secretary of Annual Meeting (Fr. Jeff Packard) 

IV. Approval of Jan. 26, 2020 Annual Meeting Minutes 

Motion: Rick Hoover; 2nd Paul Hochreiter – Approve the minutes of the 2020 Annual Meeting as 

presented. Motion carried with no abstention or dissension. 

V. Recognition of Outgoing Vestry Members 

• Kathryn Yahner (Senior Warden), Christina Ford, Greg Loviscky, Kevin Lowe 

VI. Election of New Vestry Members and Convention Delegates 

• Newly elected to vestry: Barb Downs, Tom Hall, Paul Hochreiter, Amy Pritchett 

• Convention delegates: Anthony Grillo, Carolee Grillo, Kevin Lowe, Linda Mace, Walter Wells, 

Molly Wells, Allison Shea (alternate), Kathryn Yahner (alternate). 

VII. Recognition of Continuing Vestry Members 

• Andrea deCarle, Jason McCloskey, Connie Puckett, Scott Strouse, Paul Humphreys, Michele 

Marini, Kitty Mussett, JudithAnn Rule 

 

https://psu.zoom.us/rec/play/UYx3MJp7CcCGO76EBTAHMLRelElzi9R5yHVdsd5GRdIUlw5bhVd05yuW8-WDDok9l8918MawlHht6-Bd.H-kHLqwp85oSMI9Z?continueMode=true&_x_zm_rtaid=fIhbL0eBQESuinCC5NFvTA.1612189567229.917d51b0348191a6b7a66f25e22f1951&_x_zm_rhtaid=575
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1QY5pNWhKS6hS6osMws4pgweBFmzfD3wO/view?usp=sharing
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VIII. Announcement of Parishioners Ministry Stewards 

• Fr. Jeff announces the appointment of Sarah Klinetob Lowe (returning) and Wendi Keeler; 

they will be officially appointed at the February vestry meeting 

• Thanks to Scott Strouse for finishing a three-year term of service 

• Continuing stewards: Marion Schwartz, Don Hopkins (treasurer), Steven Smith, Pam Ferguson 

IX. Budget Report (Linda Mace) 

• We ended 2020 with a significant surplus; vestry set $20,000 aside as a surplus fund for 2021. 

• We are not yet at our projected 2021 pledge amount; as of last Sunday our pledge amount was at 

$385,448. 

• Receipts from 2020 actually exceeded pledge amounts, so we remain optimistic. 

• We continue to meet our Fair Share commitment to the diocese. 

• For 2021, not many changes to the 2020 budget have been made. 

◦ Worship: altar care budget removed (surplus for last year); flower budget reduced 

◦ Utilities: Costs have remained essentially static; insurance and safety monitoring are slightly 

more expensive 

◦ Administrative: E-giving costs; staff costs increase, but outside staff costs reduced 

◦ PPP loan funds continue to be held as a surplus2021 budget is constructed with a $16,000 

deficit which we will continue to monitor 

X. Rector's Report 

• Vestry placed the strategic planning process on hold in early summer, but hopefully will resume 

again in the near future 

• Keeping up the community of St. Andrew's continues to be challenging under the pandemic 

• But there have been positive aspects as well: budget contributions, stewardship of PM and 

Café, prayer, parishioners keeping in touch with each other 

• Flexibility of the staff has been very impressive: learning how to use digital tools, video editing, 

adapting educational programs, going with the flow 

• Major questions to consider: 

◦ What will we want to keep from this time? 

◦ What will we want to let go of? 

◦ What is God bringing forth during this time? 

▪ Is God bringing forth something new for us as a parish? 

▪ Doing public theology: Upcoming poetry contest (chapbook and Arts Fest), inviting 

others outside of St. Andrew's to contribute 

 

 

Blessing and adjournment, 7:20 p.m. 

Minutes submitted by Kevin M. Lowe, clerk 
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Poetry at St. Andrew’s 2021 

 

Pandemic Poetry Contest 
What is God bringing forth? 

The events of 2020—a global pandemic, economic devastation, social injustice, political division—have been 

traumatic. We have all been affected. Our lives have been disrupted. The repercussions of these events and their 

emotional impact will be with us for some time. 

As you reflect on your own experiences of the past year and the experiences of our nation and the world, where 

do you find hope? Do you see God working through the chaos? What is God bringing forth? 

Deadline - Submissions will be accepted from March 1, 2021 through April 30, 2021 We are also seeking 

photographs to accompany award-winning poetry in the contest anthology and online. These will 

not be judged. 

Who may enter  -The contest is open to anyone. There are no entry fees. 

Prizes  - Prizes will be awarded in Youth (18 and under) and Adult (19 and older) categories. All contest 

winners will be published in our contest anthology. 

1st prize: $250 

2nd prize: $100 

Judge’s Choice: $50 

Judging  –Winners will be announced in May 2021. Our judges are 

Todd Davis (Adult) and Caroline Shea (Youth) 

and for Judge’s Choice awards 

The Rt. Rev. Audrey C. Scanlan, Bishop of the Diocese of Central PA (Adult) and 

The Rev. Jeffrey A. Packard, Rector of St. Andrew’s Episcopal Church, State College, PA (Youth) 

This contest will culminate in a reading as part of the Central PA Festival of the Arts (https://arts-

festival.com/) in July 2021. Poet Julia Kasdorf, (https://www.juliakasdorf.com/about) will host the reading 

and has contributed a new poem for inclusion in our anthology. 

 

For submission details and more information, please visit our Arts blog at 

https://artsatstandrews.weebly.com/  

PLEASE NOTE: We couldn’t wait to share this information with you. By all means, start 

working on your poems, but PLEASE DO NOT SHARE YET. We are still in the process of posting all 

the details to our website. If you click the link now, you will not find any information.  

We should have everything ready for public by early Monday. Consider this a sneak preview! 

https://arts-festival.com/
https://arts-festival.com/
https://www.juliakasdorf.com/about
https://artsatstandrews.weebly.com/
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EDUCATION 
ADULT FORUM 

Sundays, 9am-9:45, on Zoom 
Join Zoom meeting at https://us02web.zoom.us/j/8763410820 
Or dial 301-715-8592; Meeting ID 876 341 0820 
 

CLIMATE, CATASTROPHE, AND FAITH 

A three-part series from Philip Jenkins 

 

Climate is the missing dimension in understanding religion, past, present and 

future. Repeatedly through history, the world has been subject to severe climate-

driven shocks, which have resulted in famine, disease, violence, social upheaval, 

and mass migration. Commonly, such episodes have been understood in religious 

terms, through the language of apocalypse, millennium, and Judgment. In response, 

different societies have often responded through religious forms, for instance by 

spawning new religious movements and revivals, or persecuting and expelling religious minorities. Such eras 

have redrawn the world’s religious maps and created the global concentrations of believers as we know them 

today. Philip Jenkins will tell the story of how climate change has reshaped faith and faiths, and what that 

portends for the near future. 

 

Feb 7: How climate change drives religious revolutions 

Feb 14: How climate change created evangelical religion 

Feb 21 – NO FORUM 

Feb 28: How climate change will shape our religious futures 

 

COMMUNITY CAFÉ 
 
SUPER BOWL SOUP SALE 

Tickets on sale beginning January 18 in church office 
Curbside Pickup, Sunday, February 7, 11 a.m. – 2 p.m. 
Fraser St. Entrance  
 

The Community Café is partnering with the  

State College Rotary Club for a soup sale to be held on Super Bowl 

Sunday, February 7.  

 

$20 for four delicious soups and fresh bread 

Flight of soups includes: 

Wyatt Earp's Tombstone Chili 

Moby Dick's Wayfaring Chowder 

Happy Farmer Vegetarian Soup, and  

Halftime Show Ham & Bean 

Each soup will be in a 16-ounce container ready to heat. 

  

To reserve your flight in advance, purchase tickets in the office beginning on January 18.  

You can also buy soup on the day of the sale, but without a reservation, types and quantities are subject to 

change. Curbside pickup the day of the sale from 11a.m.-2 p.m. outdoors on Fraser Street.  

If you have any questions, please contact Sharon Rovansek at (814) 574-4708.  

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/8763410820
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LENT 

Lent and Easter 2021 
 

 

 

Shrove Tuesday, February 16 

4:00-6:00 in church Distribution of pre-consecrated Communion and take-home ashes. 

Have pancakes at home. 
 

Ash Wednesday, February 17 

Noon on Facebook Live Ash Wednesday Service with Communion from reserve and self-

imposition of ashes 

1 -2 p.m. and 5 - 6 p.m. Drive-by ashes  
 

Meditative Lenten Prayer Wednesdays during Lent, February 24 – March 31 

in the Spirit of Taizé 

5:15 p.m. on Zoom 
 

Lenten Program:  
Finding God in the Gospel of Mark  Wednesdays in Lent, February 24-March 24  

7:00 p.m. on Zoom Altoona Convocation cooperative program  
 

Stations of the Cross (virtual) Fridays during Lent, February 19-March 26 

5:15 p.m. on Facebook 

 

HOLY WEEK—details for Holy Week services have not been finalized yet, for instance whether there will 

be any in-person services or not.  We include below the basic plan of services. 

 

Palm Sunday, March 28 
 

Monday in Holy Week, March 29 Corporate Reading of Mark 

7:00 p.m. on Zoom 

7:00 p.m. The Great Vigil of Easter 
 

Maundy Thursday, April 1 Holy Communion with foot washing 

7:00 p.m. 
 

Good Friday, April 2 
Noon Stations of the Cross (outdoors)  

7:00 p.m.  Good Friday liturgy 
 

Holy Saturday/Easter Eve, April 3 
7:00 p.m.  The Great Vigil of Easter 
 

Easter Day, April 4 

10:00 a.m.  Easter Solemn High Mass 
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WORSHIP 

ASH WEDNESDAY – February 17 

TAKE-HOME COMMUNION AND ASHES 
Delivery: Sunday, February 14 – Tuesday, February 16 

Pick up:  Tuesday, February 16, 4 – 6 p.m. 
 

Please sign up for your communion kit at this link whether you will be 

picking it up or are requesting delivery 

https://forms.gle/vUprbZa4LoWjgC4R9 

We will once again make take-home Communion available for Ash Wednesday, the first day of Lent. Bread and 

wine will be consecrated on the Last Sunday after the Epiphany, February 14, and reserved for distribution. 

Deliveries will be made between Sunday afternoon and Tuesday. In person pick up of home Communion kits 

will take place on Shrove Tuesday, February 16, from 4 p.m. to 6 p.m. just as we did on Christmas Eve. Along 

with your consecrated Communion elements you may also receive ashes that will have been blessed for 

imposition on Ash Wednesday. Written instructions will be included for both Communion and ashes to be used 

at home. 

ASH WEDNESDAY WORSHIP 

Facebook Live Service:  Wednesday February 17, Noon 

Drive-by Ashes: Wednesday, February 17, 1 - 2 p.m. and 5 - 6 p.m. 

On Ash Wednesday, at noon we will have a livestreamed service on Facebook during which you can consume 

your take-home Communion and use the ashes if you wish. As an alternative, if you are able, you can drive by 

in front of the church on Fraser Street to receive ashes from the priest. Ashes will be available 1-2 and 5-6 that 

afternoon. Disposable swabs will be used to impose the ashes. There will NOT be drive-by Communion, only 

ashes. You must pick up your Communion kit on Tuesday or sign up to have them delivered. 

 

LENTEN TAIZÉ 

Zoom link:  https://psu.zoom.us/j/94404012718?pwd=dXI2bnlPdHlUcFhJMnhwZUgzaTNtQT09 

Password: 035334 
Wednesdays in Lent  

(2/24, 3/3, 3/10, 3/17, 3/24, and 3/31) 

5:15 p.m. on Zoom 

A service of music, prayer and reflection during Lent with 

modifications to accommodate the Zoom format.  

Find a quiet spot in your home, light a candle, and join us. 

 

  

https://forms.gle/vUprbZa4LoWjgC4R9
:%20%20https:/psu.zoom.us/j/94404012718?pwd=dXI2bnlPdHlUcFhJMnhwZUgzaTNtQT09
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EDUCATION, PREPARATION, MEDITATION 

 

LENT MATERIALS FOR ALL PARISHIONERS! 

Reserve by Friday February 12 (youth@standrewsc.org) 

PIck-up Day Sunday, February 21 

4 - 5 p.m. at the Fraser Street Lobby entrance 

This is a very fitting year to focus on going deeper into God's presence 

during Lent! With that in mind, we are providing Lenten Micropractices 

from Vibrant Church Communications and a Lent Bag. Here is a description 

from the website:  

"Lent is a 40 day season of preparation for the resurrection of Jesus. In our Lenten 

Micropractices, you’ll find a new practice to guide you each day on your journey of 

preparation. Some practices can be done on the spot, some during the day, and others 

will take some time and/or prep work. 

Traditionally, there are three pillars of Lent: praying, fasting, and alms giving, which 

come to us from Matthew 6:1-18. Our micropractices rotate through these themes, 

along with additional practices that don’t fit neatly in one of those categories 

(“more”). 

A micropractice is a small spiritual practice. Instead of engaging the same spiritual practice throughout Lent, 

the micropractices are meant to give a sample across many different styles of practices. Some are active, some 

are reflective. They will make you think, take action, connect with God and others, and live into your Christian 

life." 

 

Each practice is printed on a beautiful card to display in your home. We will print cards for you, provide stand 

up clips, and collect various objects that are called for in the practices in a Lent bag! 

These practices are simple and meaningful, and truly will work for all ages! Please let Kathy know if you 

would like a bag by Friday February 12 so she can prepare the right amount! youth@standrewsc.org.  

Drop by the church at the glass Fraser St. doors on Sunday February 21 (the first Sunday of Lent) from 4-5pm 

to pick up your Lent bag and micropractice cards!  

 

 
EPISCOPAL RELIEF AND DEVELOPMENT HOPE CHESTS 
 
If you pick up a bag of Lent Materials (see above,) a Hope Chest will be included. If you 

would like to pick up one separately, they will be available in the office. 

 

During Lent, please consider how you might use these to collect money for Episcopal 

Relief and Development. We will gather the boxes after Easter and send a donation from 

our parish to ERD. To learn more about ERD, go to www.episcopalrelief.org. 

  

mailto:youth@standrewsc.org
http://www.episcopalrelief.org/
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LENTEN PROGRAM 
Wednesdays, Feb. 24-Mar. 24 
7 p.m. on Zoom 

The churches of the Altoona Convocation (a subdivision of our diocese of which we 

are a part) are doing a cooperative Lenten program this year. The meetings will take 

place on Zoom Wednesday evenings during Lent.  Former Archbishop of 

Canterbury Rowan Williams’ book Meeting God in Mark: Reflections for the 

Season of Lent will be the basis of this program. The clergy of our convocation 

will take turns leading the discussions. The Zoom link will be made available 

closer to the first session.  

Please plan to join us for this reflective look at the gospel of Mark. Then, on 

Monday of Holy Week, March 29, we will have a reading of the entire book of Mark’s gospel on 

Zoom. 

 

 

Lenten Meditations 2021 
Episcopal Relief and Development 

 
AS LENT APPROACHES THIS YEAR,  
WE LAMENT. 

 

We lament all those whose lives were lost during the 

COVID-19 pandemic. We also lament other losses that 

include jobs and livelihoods, the opportunity to travel, to 

visit loved ones, and the ability to worship together in our 

church buildings. Because of the magnitude of these collective losses, we decided to focus on lament as the 

theme for the 2021 Lenten Meditations. 

 The Lenten Meditation booklet is completely virtual this year as churches continue to gather virtually.  

You can view or download the booklet here.  

If you would like to subscribe to receive these meditations daily in your inbox, please subscribe here. 

 

LENT MADNESS 2021 
February 18 – March 31  www.lentmadness.org 

St. Andrew’s Bracket Competition 
Brackets due February 17, $5 entry fee to benefit Parishioners’ Ministry 
 

In this non-traditional Lenten devotion from Forward Movement, 32 saints compete in a tournament-style, 

single elimination bracket. People vote for their favorites and the winner is awarded the “coveted Golden Halo.” 

This year’s competition includes well-known saints like Absalom Jones and Joan of Arc and the less familiar 

Evagrius the Solitary and Tarcisius. At each stage of the competition, you can learn biographical information, 

quotes, quirks, and legends about each of the saints with some humor and friendly competition thrown in for 

good measure. 

You can find more information, download a bracket, and vote online at the website above, HOWEVER… 

https://www.amazon.com/Meeting-God-Mark-Reflections-Season-ebook/dp/B00TRB81KY
https://www.amazon.com/Meeting-God-Mark-Reflections-Season-ebook/dp/B00TRB81KY
https://www.episcopalrelief.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/01/Lent-2021-English-Color.pdf
http://eepurl.com/gOZylH
http://www.lentmadness.org/
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This year, we also challenge you to take part 

in our own St. Andrew’s competition. 

Download and print a bracket from the 

website (or we can provide one.) Complete 

it and return it to the office by February 17 

with your entry fee of $5. The brackets will 

be scored and updates provided as the 

competition progresses. The eventual winner 

will receive bragging rights and a small gift. 

The money collected will be donated to 

Parishioners’ Ministry. 

Invite friends and family to join in; it is a lot 

of fun, educational, and will help support an 

important ministry of our church. 

Game on! 

 

 

 

 

 

FAITH IN ACTION 

 

INTERFAITH HUMAN SERVICES (IHS) NEEDS YOUR 
FURNITURE DONATIONS 

 

During the pandemic, shelters like Housing Transitions and Centre Safe have been trying to get people out of 

group living and into their own permanent homes as quickly as possible. This has created an increased need for 

used furniture and inventory at the IHS warehouse is running low. According to Furniture Coordinator, Harry, 

“donations are going out the door as soon as I get them.”  

IHS is always a good place to call if you have gently used furniture or large electric appliances to donate. There 

is a special need at this time for beds, dressers, and sofas. Large electrical appliances like washers, dryers, and 

refrigerators are always needed. IHS DOES NOT accept include:  pianos or organs, baby cribs, large desks, 

large entertainment centers, or large file cabinets. 

If you have furniture that you wish to donate, please call  the IHS office at: 814-234-7731. Harry will follow up 

with you to arrange a pick up time. Pick-up is free, but donations are always welcome. 
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GROUPS, MINISTRIES, & COMMITTEES 
This is not a comprehensive listing; regularly scheduled meetings and events are included only if they submitted 

an item for publication. For complete and updated listings, please check your Sunday bulletin or weekly email

 
 
 
KNITTING MINISTRY 
Sunday, February 14, 11:15 a.m. 
Via Zoom 

"Knitting Ministry will meet on Sunday, February 

14, 11:15 - 12:15 via Zoom.  Join us!  Settle down 

with your needles and yarn in front of your 

computer camera and log on! We knit cozy, useful 

items for Knitting4Peace (News and patterns at 

https://www.knitting4peace.org/). If you would like 

to come please email anne.hoag@gmail.com and 

she will send you a Zoom invitation link. Mark your 

calendars for the second Sunday of each 

month  through June 2021. 

 

 

 

 

 

For more information contact Anne Hoag, 

anne.hoag@gmail.com 

 

 

 

BOOK CLUB  

Tuesday, February 23, 7 p.m. 

Via Zoom 

https://scasd.zoom.us/j/97716285389 

With the current COVID-19 

situation, the St. Andrew’s 

Book Club has gone Virtual! 

Last month, members met on 

Zoom to discuss Fredrik 

Bachman’s novel Anxious 

People. 

For February, the book club decided to read Matt 

Haig’s chart-topping novel, The Midnight Library. 

“Between life and death there is the Midnight 

Library, and within that library, the shelves go on 

forever. Every book in the Midnight Library 

provides you a chance to try another life you 

could have lived, to see how things would be if 

you had made other choices. Would you have 

done anything different if you had the chance to 

undo your regrets?” Join us on Zoom on Tuesday 

February 23rd at 7:00pm to discuss The Midnight 

Library.  

  

https://www.knitting4peace.org/
mailto:anne.hoag@gmail.com
mailto:anne.hoag@gmail.com
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FEBRUARY BIRTHDAYS 

 

1  John Pomeroy 

2  Lou Barth 

3  Marcia Pomeroy 

4  Marie Doll 

5  Danny Mussett 

5  Tom Saiers 

5  Dennis Shea 

7  Patrick McNutt 

7  Janie Brown 

10 Carol Robie 

10 Jeffrey Packard 

11 Rich Marini 

11 Ford McNutt 

13 Laura Mitchell 

14 Gretchen Leathers 

16 Diane Irwin 

18 Bobbie Strunk 

20 Barbara Dewey 

21 Risha Shea 

21 Sarah Vergamini 

21 Barney Dillon 

21 Abbey Humphreys 

21 John Jones 

23 Lucy Cramer 

24 Marisa Ferger 

24 Eugene Shaw-Colyer 

24 Amy Pritchett 

26 Nolan Markowski 

26 Andrea McCloskey 

27 Connie Puckett 

 

 

 

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY! If you have a February birthday and don’t see your name listed, we 

probably do not have that information in our records. Please contact the office – we may be missing other 

information, too. 

 

 

Those For Whom We Pray 

Teri, Dick, Molly, Don, Joan, Jane, Sandy, Beckett, Emmet, Denise, Kevin, 

Diane, Sara, Emily, David, Robbie, Vicki, Frank, Beth, Barbara, Stu, Anthony, 

Mavis, Michael, Anna, Maddy, Traci, Carol, Gwen, Lois, Barbara, Vera, Ray, 

Daniel, Bob, Marie, William, Stephanie, Tom 
Those in the Armed Forces and First Responders 

Zach, Christie, Matt 

 

SAINT ANDREW’S EPISCOPAL CHURCH 

208 W. FOSTER AVENUE 

STATE COLLEGE, PA 16801. 

OFFICE: 814-237-7659                                                    FAX: 814-867-7959 

EMAIL: office@standrewsc.org                                                        WEB PAGE: www.standrewsc.org 

mailto:office@standrewsc.org
http://www.standrewsc.org/

